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Problem Statement 

The biggest problem of modern cities 
is in my opinion the separation of 
functions, which cause the problems 
that parts of the city like indus-
trial parks or commercial parts are 
only used during certain times and at 
other times they are just there but 
don’t serve for any function. This 
problem is not only existing in an 
urban scale but also for the scale 
of a building. So is for instance an 
office building only used on weekdays 
at daytime. During the weekend and at 
night it stays empty. 
The rents in the the inner cities are 
as high as never before. This causes 
that only a certain kind of wealthy 
people are able to live and work in 
the city centers. People with low-
er income, such as students, asylum 
seekers, entrepreneurs, artists and 
so on are not able or willing to pay 
the high rents and are forced to move 
to the suburbs where different ethnic 
groups often form their own neighbor-
hoods. 
The very dense city centers also don‘t 
allow much flexibility or adaptabili-
ty, and transforming existing build-
ings is very expensive and difficult. 
So people that don‘t want to live or 
work like the norm do have to go away.

Objective 

The Marineterrein is located very 
close to the city centre of Amster-
dam, the quarter has to be completely 
redeveloped the coming years and the 
old structures have to be refurbished 
and transformed to host new uses after 
the military went away. This makes it 
an ideal playground to test new ideas 
for how a city can be improved. 

Within the the structures of the old 
building stock I want to develop a 
highly flexible building system which 
should be able to host start up compa-
nies. Amsterdam is one of the biggest 
hubs for ICT start-ups in the world, 
but this companies are very unstable 
the size and number of employees are 
constantly changing, so they require 
office spaces that can adapt itself 
easily to changing needs and sizes 
of companies. As the employees are 
changing very quickly I want to en-
able the offices to be transformable 
into living spaces to host short time 
employees and to to create a synergy 
effect for the building in this way by 
using it at all day and night times.



Thematic Research Question 

How can transformable architecture 
help to use space more efficient, es-
pecially in city centres?

Subquestions:

- what is transformable architecture?

- what are the reasons to make archi-
tecture transformable?

- which techniques are used to make 
transformations?

- which movements (sliding, rotating, 
etc.) are used in which case?

- when are the moving parts manually/ 
mechanically transformed?

Overall design question

How to transform a old office build-
ing, into a highly flexible office 
building for the future?
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